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St. Andrew's Weekday School and Great Beginnings
722 Robinhood Place
San Antonio, Texas 78209
210-824-8737 Fax 210-824-0330

Dear Parents,

To address a chronic issue of parents picking up children late and the impact it has on the
working conditions for our employees, the Board has written the following policy effective

Due to excessive late pickups and chronic late pickup situations, the Board has made additional
provisions to the current late fee policy/late fee charges. _ may be assessed
if more than twice in a calendar month your child is brought to the school office at the end of the
day or a Great Beginnings teacher must stay late with your child. This penalty will also be
enforced if your lateness in picking up is a recurring issue in subsequent months. Further
violations of the late pickup policy could result in the child’s withdrawal from our program and
forfeiture of all fees paid. Additionally parents are still responsible for fees currently owed.

We as a Board make decisions that are in the best interest of the child, families, teaching
staff/employees, and are fiscally responsible. Chronic late pickup situations result in higher staff
child ratios (at the 3:00 p.m. and 4:30 p.m. times) overtime, and negative working conditions
(employees have families and home responsibilities). We know there are extenuating
circumstances, but having three in one month is highly unlikely.

Our current policy of late fees will continue at the 3:00 p.m., 4:30 p.m., and 5:30 p.m. pickup
times:

Parents/guardians will be charged an automatic late fee of $5.00 for the first five minutes
(whether it is one minute or five minutes) and $1.00 for each minute thereafter.
Parents/guardians must notify the office when they will be late picking up a child and should be
prepared to pay all late fees when picking up their child.

If you have a concern about this revised policy, please take it to the director, Ms. Anne Lee
McDonald. If you are not satisfied with the outcome of your discussion with Ms. McDonald in
this matter, she will provide you with my contact information.

Sincerely,
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Jerrie Smith Jackson, Ph.D.
Weekday School and Great Beginnings Board Chair




